
Council Meeting Date: 08/27/13  10-1 

TOWN OF APPLE VALLEY 
TOWN COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 

 

To:  Honorable Mayor and Town Council  Date: August 27, 2013 
 
From:  Marc Puckett, Assistant Town Manager Item No:  10 
 Finance and Administration 
  
Subject: APPEAL OF THE INTENT TO REVOKE BUSINESS LICENSE 

#00011876 ISSUED TO ROYAL INTERNET CAFE 
 
Owner: Mr. John Hawara 

Location: The business is located at 21560 Bear Valley Road, Apple Valley, CA 
92307 

T.M.  Approval:_____________________  Budgeted Item:  Yes   No  N/A 

 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
1.   Find the Facts presented within the staff report for the Council hearing of August 27, 2013 

and the record as a whole as discussed by the Council, support the recommendation to 
revoke Business License #00011876; and 

2.   Deny the appeal of Mr. John Hawara, Royal Internet Café, and uphold the 
recommendation of the Town of Apple Valley.  

SUMMARY: 
 
On May 21, 2013, the Town of Apple Valley contacted Mr. John Hawara regarding the renewal 
of his Business License Number 00011876.  In order to complete the renewal process, Mr. 
Hawara was asked to submit verification that his establishment was not a gambling/gaming 
operation and that it was in compliance with state law.  Mr. Hawara submitted a Investigation 
Report from the State of California, Bureau of Gambling Control dated July 9, 2013; however 
the report failed to verify that his establishment was not a gambling/gaming operation and that it 
was in compliance with state law as requested.  
 
On August 1, 2013, the Town of Apple Valley, by certified mail, notified Mr. John Hawara of its 
intent to revoke Business License Number 00011876 per Municipal Code 5.02.110 “License 
Does Not Permit Prohibited Business; Compliance Required” and Municipal Code 5.02.232 (a) 
“All licenses issued under ther provisions of this Chapter shall be in compliance with all 
applicable laws of the State of California and the United States of America.   
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On August 13, 2013, the owner of the business filed an appeal within the time alloted requesting 
a hearing by the Town Council.  At this time Mr. Hawara will have the opportunity to formally 
present information to the Town Council regarding this matter. 

ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Letter to Royal Internet Cafe dated August 1, 2013 
2. Request for Appeal dated August 13, 2013 
3. Letter to Royal Internet Cafe dated August 14, 2013 
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